The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 21

Friday 14th February 2020

PE News

Athletics:

15 pupils attended the Wolverhampton Indoor Athletics competition held at Aldersley on Thursday 6th February competing against several schools in the borough. The King's pupils showed great commitment and support for each other when competing with top scores obtained in several events. Their positive mind set and a strong start on the relay enabled the group to push ahead and gain a great time in the boys and the girls races. Well done to all involved!

Miss Pugh

Playstation Next Level:

On Monday 3rd February a group of pupils went to The Hawthorns for the Playstation Next Level live event. The day included different sessions on a range of careers in sports. They got to experience Match Analysis, Physiotherapy, Media and Nutrition with help from Nando's. This was a great opportunity to as-





pire and motivate our pupils about what they could do after they finish school in sport. What a great experience for the pupils who really enjoyed the day!

Basketball:

On Monday our year 8 boys competed in the national junior NBA tournament against William Brookes School and Charlton School. It was a great evening with some superb basketball being played in all matches. The King's boys were exceptional and won both matches, both wins put us in real contention to make it to the next round of the competition.

Contact Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

PE News continued...

Great showcase of basketball last Monday from the year 11-13 boys against Moseley Park! Our boys were superb, with one of our boys scoring 80% of his three point attempts. This helped The King's secure a commanding win!

Mr Gain

Duke of Edinburgh

We now have a programme of 31 Year 9 students enrolled to complete their Bronze Award this year, and 14 Year 10 students to complete their Silver Duke of Edinburgh Award. Good Luck to all involved.



Miss Pugh

Year 11 Geography Visit

Year 11 Geography students at the King's school have embarked on a field visit to the Birmingham area. The visit is designed to support them with their understanding of the impacts of urbanisation and development. The one day visit to Smethwick, Edgbaston and Birmingham city centre will equip students with knowledge and data they will use during their summer exams.

Mr Edwards

Classcharts

The King's CE school tries to help parents and carers stay engaged with what their child is doing in school. One way is to use Classcharts as it provides information on homework, attendance and behaviour. If you have not received your access code please contact:

admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk or reception.





kings wolver hampton

@kingsschoolwlv

The King's CE School

Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together



Newsletter 21

Friday 14th February 2020

Well done to our House Stars of the Week



Well done to our House Form Groups of the Week



Reminder to Parents/Carers...

Attendance:

Please may we take this opportunity to remind parents & carers of the procedure for reporting late and absent students. A call should be made to the absence line on 019022 558333 option 1 as early as possible, (an answerphone service is available) on each day with a reason for their child's absence/lateness.

Any student who accrues 2 late marks in one week will be issued with a 45 minute red detention after school which will escalate to an SLT 90 minute detention if not attended.

A holiday form should be completed for any holiday requests, however, we do need to advise you that we do not authorise time off during term time.

On behalf of all the staff, we wish you all a very happy and relaxing half term. We look forward to welcoming our students back into school on Monday 24th February 2020, feeling refreshed, in full school uniform and equipped for learning. It will be week 2 of the timetable, therefore school will close early to students on Wednesday 26th February at 2.40pm, no buses will be available.

Contact Details

Telephone 01902 558333

Mr J Ludlow Principal

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk

Safer Internet Day

King's Celebrated Safer Internet Day on Tuesday 10th February. SID is celebrated globally every year. It's a chance to get everyone talking about how to help young people be happy, healthy and creative in all that they do online. This year's theme is 'Free To Be Me'.



From the Chaplain....

What does freedom mean to us? I expect that in our daily lives, most of us take our freedoms for granted, and when we do consider them, it is perhaps to balance freedom of speech with the right to respect. This week as we remember Moses and the Hebrews finally escaping from slavery in Egypt we might remember the many in our world who are still trapped in abusive relationships, in modern day slavery or in countries where the most basic of human rights and dignity are not respected. These are not the only ways that people might feel trapped. People in our own communities are trapped in cycles of debt, zero hours contracts, the loneliness of being housebound or the almost inescapable chains of addiction or mental illness.

Christians believe that Jesus came to set us free. Today he offers us freedom from the guilt, which can bind us to our pasts and stop us from moving on to become the people and the community God created us to be. It is our privilege, if we choose to accept it, to work with him to break down other barriers, and by recognising the suffering and the challenges faced by others in our community to work for a society where all can truly feel the joy of freedom and all are free to live life to the full and to flourish.

Next Week's Theme for Worship:

The Temptation of Jesus Matthew 4:1-11

